Girdwood Land Use Committee

Minutes of Meeting on September 14, 2015
Agenda Item LUC 1509-01: 
Call to order 7:00PM by Bob Dugan
September Meeting Agenda Approved 5-0
August Meeting Minutes Approved 6-0
LUC Officer reports:
Bob Dugan thanked Brian Burnett for his work on the Alyeska Climbathon.  

350 signed up, 300 participated.  3.9 laps completed on average, raising $67,000 for Let Every Woman Know and the Girdwood Clinic.  Funds are split 75/25 between the organizations.
Agenda Item LUC 1500-02:  Public Comment
None
Agenda Item LUC 1509-03: Committee reports:

Trails Committee Report (Brian Burnett)
Trails Committee met on 9/1.  Lia Slemmons with Kenai Mountains Turnagain Arm Heritage Corridor discussed the Adopt-A-Trail program and the trails workshop which will be held on 9/19 from 9-3PM.

There are 4 spots remaining for people to fill for this trail work training session.  Group will be working on the Beaver Pond Trail.

Sean Holland with Alaska DOT presented the 90% plan for the Alyeska Highway Pedestrian Safety Corridor.  

Hand tram info kiosks are being designed and reviewed by Trails Committee.

Girdwood Area Plan Review Committee (Lewis Leonard)

Nothing to report.

Cemetery Committee (Tommy O’Malley) 
Working on proposed budget for 2016.  Funds will likely be added to other funds previously approved and used for site feasibility study.

Tennis Committee (Bob Dugan/Jerry Fox)
Asphalt slab is in, fencing is up and locked for winter, in the spring the Nova Sport coating will be applied, when the weather is better.  Tennis Committee delayed application of the coating as the installer recommended waiting for warmer, better spring weather.
Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1503-07:  Discussion of Law Enforcement in Girdwood.

Task Force members continue to research options for Girdwood enforcement.  There is no model similar to the Girdwood situation to draw from.  Whittier Police presented at the last task force meeting, and there are lots of questions to be answered about how this scenario might work.  Anchorage Police Union original response was that if funding comes from MOA then it needs to be APD service.  They are starting to understand the needs of the community.  Still waiting for information from Sen. Cathy Giessel, who attended the last meeting and promised follow-up on some questions from the community and task force.

Di Powers asks about the comments in the most recent Turnagain Times.  Kyle states that most of the points brought up in the letter were already known by the task force.  We don’t know the validity of the statements or much about the sources of the writer.
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Agenda Item LUC 1410-04:  Arlberg Road Extension Project.  Dept of Natural Resources is seeking comments on their portion of the Arlberg Extension project, which includes short roadway and parking area at the very end of the project site.  Project has already been through LUC and GBOS, but was delayed in getting approval by Army Corps of Engineers and other permits due to crossing of fish passages and wetlands.  These issues are now being resolved and construction is likely to proceed.  Anyone wanting to provide comments is able to do so by 5PM on 9.21.15.    
Brian Burnett asks who was able to exert pressure to get the parking lot returned to the plans.  Kyle responds that responses from LUC and GBOS helped to get that element back in the plans.

 Agenda Item LUC 1508-04:  Update on comments from GBOS submitted to HLB regarding Disposal of Tract D-5, Girdwood South Townsite; HLB Parcel 6-134.
With input from LUC, GBOS sent letter with comments regarding the disposal of the land in Tract D-5, parcel 6-134.  Letter listed existing uses that they would like to have replacement for:  Fire Dept training/parking (requested that this land be platted out of the parcel), Forest Fair Campground, Disc Golf.  Also requested that drainage easements be established and access to them for maintenance.  Finally, letter reminded HLB that prior to developing the land, developer must do a major site plan review, which is essentially a master plan.
Agenda Item LUC 1509-04:  Review and comments regarding Girdwood businesses under annual Liquor License Review.

7 businesses are up for liquor license renewal:

Crow Creek Mercantile

La Bodega

Jack Sprat

Chair 5

Hotel Alyeska


Seven Glaciers

Sitzmark

No comments or objections were made.
Agenda Item LUC 1503-05: Update on Girdwood Community Council status.
Jerry Fox, Tommy O’Malley attended a meeting recently with Darryl Hess, MOA Ombudsman and Todd Sherwood, MOA Attorney. Meeting was to discuss the request of GBOS to find a way to maintain the status quo with regard to GBOS/LUC acting as the community council for Girdwood.

Overall the input from Hess and Sherwood is that there is no way to change city charter to accommodate the Girdwood current system.  Changing the charter is similar to changing the Constitution. Girdwood’s set up doesn’t’ work legally as community councils must operate completely separately from elected government and without paid muni staff support.  GBOS and LUC should not discuss land use issues, these should go to a separate community council.  


Darryl Hess will write report to Assembly, and Assembly may or may not take action that requires change. Overall 
opinion is that until there is action from the Assembly, no action is needed.  Group considered the consequences

of having a separate community council (including:  does LUC become obsolete, what is the role of GBOS other than taxation board).  
Diana Livingston recalls that there was a Girdwood Community Council, which met as part of the LUC meetings for a while and elected officers.  No actions were ever taken by the Community Council and eventually the meetings stopped occurring.  She suggests that LUC invite Brooks Chandler to attend a future meeting of LUC to give insight on the topic.  Bob Dugan offers to coordinate this for a meeting sometime in the next several months.

New Business:
None

Other Business:
Kyle states that if next meeting agenda has no new business and only Community Council and Public Safety Task Force for Old Business, we may consider cancelling the October meeting.

Kyle provided update on Olympic Mtn Loop.  Contractor currently completing north side for winter shutdown.  They may try to remove another of the old train car culverts on the south side prior to shutdown. Design issues and bedrock have created hurdles that have amounted to the project being behind by about 3 weeks.  This is a DOT project with federal funds, not an MOA project, except for tying in to MOA drainage from higher up in drainage corridor.  Tie in of the projects has been going well.

Meeting adjourned at 8:10PM.
